We continue our cycle of monthly messages for 2019 with the message
from August 1, 2011 for our prayer groups and personal reflection.
August 1, 2011
Jesus
Dear apostles, you are friends of my heart. As such, please be patient with
me as I bring you along in holiness. Would you like to be holier? Perhaps
you identify my teachings as good, but you feel frustrated because you see
that you fall short on some days. This is when you must be truly patient
and trust that I am bringing you along as quickly as needed. Remember
that you may see very little progress on some days, but your decision to
remain with me in the process of becoming holier creates a disposition for
Heaven that keeps the light where it should be, that is, on the need to
examine yourself for failure instead of examining others. How easy it is to
see the flaws of another. How much more difficult it is to identify which
pain in you creates the disposition for repeating a mistake, perhaps again
and again. Yes, patience is necessary, both with oneself and with others. I,
Jesus, am patient with you. You must be patient with yourself. Next, you
must be patient with others. Do not be distracted by events around you. Do
not be drawn into thinking that any events should allow you to take your
eyes off of the process of becoming holier. No, dear apostles. I speak
gravely when I say to you that you must concentrate seriously on
becoming holier. Your holiness and your commitment to holiness is a
crucial part of my plan to bring comfort to others. Allow me to see to the
world. If you see daily to the condition of your soul and if you love others,
you will have fulfilled my plan for you. Rejoice. You are committed to me
and I am eternally committed to you.
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